June 2021 LEC Minutes

Standing Committees

Ordeal-Great past Ordeal Weekend with 39 new brothers inducted into the lodge.

Brotherhood- Eleven brothers received their brotherhood this past weekend.

Vigil- Congratulations to the 8 new Vigil candidates that completed their Vigil this past weekend.

Troop Rep- A new troop Rep has been found; A summer update will be sent out with information and upcoming events.

Unit Elections- Virtual elections are available as well as in person elections.

Ceremonies/Costumes- Looking for new ceremonialists for future weekends. If interested please let the Lodge Chief or Officers know. Looking for a new chair and adviser.

Communications- Working with the steering committee for a new streamlined system of communication. If you need your email changed or want to add an email, email communications@octorao22.org.

Nominations- Nothing new to report.

Conventions- NOAC 2022 will be held at the University of Tennessee on July 25-30. Looking for patch designs and T shirt designs; if you have any email noac@octoraro22.org. Conclave 2021 was held virtually instead of in person this year and was a huge success.

Camping Promotions/Winter Camp Staff- Looking for two new youth chairs. If interested please let the Lodge Chief or Officers know.

Projects-We had a successful June weekend and are prepared for summer camp by getting the trails cleaned up and setting up the campsites.

Trail Crew- No report.

LLD- Looking for a new youth chair.

Kitchen- The June food was great and thank you to the chefs.

Trustee- Looking for a new chair, if interested please let the Lodge Chief or Officers know.

Banquet- The banquet is being planned for next year.

Day of Service- Will be postponed until further notice, most likely until after the summer.

Cub Day- C5 is scheduled for November of next year. Location is still to be determined.

Fellowship- Held a kickball event yesterday, but unfortunately no one attended.

Youth Protection- Planning for a safe and fun September weekend.

Orders of the Day

- 1. Bylaw changes related to change from "LEC" to "LLT": Lodge Leadership Team. Also to update the pronouns in the bylaws. Since no substantive / operational change to bylaws, simple youth vote to change LEC to LLT occurred.
- 2. Member Portal will be rolling out shortly. The portal lets you check your status in the lodge, membership and contact information.
- 3. Promise and possibility statement
- 4. Spookeree will be held at Camp Horseshoe for Scouts BSA and Camp WARE for Cub Scouts.

Respectfully submitted by Sean Darlington, 2021 Recording Secretary